S-EBT Template Letter for Families
[bookmark: _Hlk167205451]Dear Families:

Vermont is among the first states to launch the new permanent Summer Electronic Benefit Transfer (SEBT) program to help feed eligible school aged children during the summer vacation months. 

The benefit is $120 for the summer per eligible child. Families can use the benefits to purchase groceries. The Department for Children and Families will be issuing a preloaded EBT card to those who don’t have one yet. If your household is already receiving 3SquaresVT benefits,  SEBT benefits for your school-aged children will be loaded on the same card. 

You will receive these benefits automatically if your child is: 
· Between the age of 6 and 16 at any point since July 2023 and lives in a household that receives or that received at any time since July 2023:
· -3SquaresVT
· -Reach Up, or 
· -Medicaid while the family’s income was below 185% of the Federal Poverty Level
· Outside of the age 6 and 16 but attends a Vermont Public School or an Independent School that participates in the National School Lunch Program and lives in a household that receives or that received at any time since July 2023:
· -3SquaresVT
· -Reach Up, or 
· -Medicaid while the family’s income was below 185% of the Federal Poverty Limit 
· Children participating in several other assistance programs may also receive the benefit automatically.

Families who meet income guidelines but do not automatically qualify will be able to apply for the benefit in August
Benefits will be mailed out starting July 15, 2024 and continuing throughout the summer. 
We encourage families to wait until August before asking about eligibility as most eligible children will receive the benefit automatically. If a child is found eligible, a notice will be mailed to the household. Please keep the EBT cards as they will be used each summer for children who are eligible. 
The EBT card can be used at grocery stores, farmers markets and online where EBT is accepted. 
Notification and cards will be mailed to the address on file for the program that qualified the child automatically. If you get 3SquaresVT, Reach Up or Medicaid and have recently moved, we recommend updating your mailing address with these programs. This will ensure that you receive the benefit.  If you don’t currently participate in these programs, your children could still get the benefit automatically if you apply for them and are approved this summer.
The Summer EBT program is different than the Pandemic EBT program. The Summer EBT program is a permanent program that has income requirements and is only available during the summer, unlike Pandemic EBT where benefits were available throughout the school year and all students were eligible regardless of income.
Receiving Summer EBT benefits does not affect the family’s immigration status. 
Additional information, including the application which will be available in August will be posted on summerebt.vermont.gov
If you have questions about the program, please contact DCF’s Economic Services Division at 1-800-479-6151, option 7.
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